The September 18, 2010 BOLROA Board Meeting

The BOLROA Board Meeting was called to order Saturday, September 18, 2010 at 9:07 A.M. by President Cherry Lommen at her home.

Present:  Fleming, Barnum, Lommen, Woltman, Allman, W. Bates, Meyer, Pierce and Tryczak.

Absent:  Hattenhauer and Hunt

Guests Present:  Hook and J Surpless

The minutes of the August 14, 2010 BOLROA Board meeting were unanimously approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report (see attachment)
Meyer went through the report with several explanations.  There was an increase in the amount for the By-Law Review committee.
He also noted he received 33 more memberships from the “past due” notices that were sent with the last newsletter. We currently have 178 members.
It was moved and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented. 
Committee Reports
By Law Review and Possible Merger of BOLROA and BOLPF

Chairman B. Hook led the discussion with pros and cons of the merger.  The lawyer hired as a consultant in this matter had systematically answered all the questions put forward to him from her committee and the Board.

The Board unanimously voted to move forward with the merger after discussing many issues. 

Hook’s plan of action (as per committee) is to write a letter, vetted by the Board, to all of BOLROA members. Then move forward with the dissolution of BOLROA, move the assets to BOLPF, and rewrite the by-laws of BOLPF.  All this would be done under the lawyer’s guidance so the 501(c)(3) status would not be compromised.  The target date to accomplish all of this is late spring 2011.
BOLPF
J. Surpless reported he had not had any further contributions since the last board meeting.  He added that he also felt merging the two entities was a good idea.

CBCW
The Board moved and seconded the motion to rehire Wes in 2011, with the hours being the same as this past season.  There was discussion as to long into the season to retain Wes and it was decided to retain him thru Oct. 31.

It was also suggested to make a big appeal in the spring Newsletter for more help from the lake residents.

Old Business
Hours for Dollars
Meyer reported we received $4,500.00 from the program, with most people giving $100.00, a few had donated larger amounts.

Budget Development
Meyer asked all committee heads to give him expected expenditures for 2011 so he can put together a new budget.
Boat Landing

Meyer reported a permit was submitted Sept 7th at a cost of $50.00.  He also stated County zoning was required.  He is currently reviewing types of concrete planks and installation plans.  There will be approximately 58 feet (length) of concrete planks, going 12 feet into the water.  The approximate cost is $9,000.00—if the sturdier planks are used.  The Board approved the motion to authorize expenditures of up to $9,000.00.  Bob Barnum and Bob Beedie are also working on this committee.  Discussion and planning are ongoing.
Emergency Action Plan

Discussion from Allman and Pierce is ongoing as to how to manage milfoil infestation.  Pierce stated there are 3 ways to approach:  sequestering; divers; and chemicals.

It is their hope that our plan will have all 3—with emphasis on early intervention.  The Black Oak Lake  plan will include contact people, phone numbers, and also have nets on hand and be ready to move immediately and sequester.  It was pointed out that if found, milfoil should not be marked (a recommendation made by someone at the DNR) because fisherman will immediately go there and spread it.  
Pierce stated that most of the plans they looked at that had contact numbers, etc., etc., and were okay, but then there was a lag time of 2 or 3 weeks to have people who live far away identify it and so forth. He felt that it was critical to sequester the milfoil early and use one of the available methods to remove it and that will be the emphasis of the Black Oak Lake Emergency Action Plan.  A motion was made and seconded to put $1,000.00 in the budget to move forward with the EAP and purchase netting.  They hope to have the Action Plan in place by late spring. 

New Business

It was moved and seconded to go forward with the biannual Membership Directory.

Tryczak reported 41 people attended the Survivor’s Dinner.  She will continue as chair for 2011 with the venue remaining the same--The Bear Trap.

Lommen will contact B. Lauder and find out what the old picnic items are that are stored at her house and dispose of them.

Discussion was held on the condition of South Black Oak Lake Road and it was recommended not to contact anyone about resurfacing unless they were prepared to have a lot of trees mowed down on either side.

Meyer asked Woltman if he would contact board member Hunt to see if he could help us with Directors and Officers Liability coverage.  He agreed to do so and report back to the board.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 A.M.

Kay Fleming

Secretary
